## TOWN OF ANTRIM BOARD OF SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES JANUARY 23, 2002

PRESENT: Chairman Eric Tenney, Selectman Dave Penny and Sherry Miller.

6:30 p.m. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER -

The Selectmen agreed to give all Town employees a 3% COLA. In addition to the COLA Sergeant Hautenan, Officer Weeks and Officer Donovan will receive a 4% step increase. The Librarian, two Librarians Asst. and the Custodian will receive 2% merit in addition to the COLA.

All other figures in the budget will remain the same.

The Selectmen unanimously agreed to dedicate the Town Report to Dr. Chandler.

After reviewing a quote from the NH Correctional Industries the Selectmen agreed to have them prepare this year's Town Report.

The Selectmen will meet with the Library Trustees on Monday, January 28<sup>th</sup> to discuss their warrant article and bond request. They will also meet with the Fire Chief and Asst. Fire Chief to further discuss their request for a fire truck.

The minutes of January 14, 2002 were reviewed and unanimously approved.

The next Selectmen's meeting will be January 28, 2002 at 6:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,